Kenya religious leaders urge unity in face of Garissa massacre
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NAIROBI, Kenya (RNS) Christian and Muslim leaders preached unity a day after a
horrific terrorist attack at Garissa University College left 147 students dead, most of
them Christians.

Al-Shabab, the Somalia-based Muslim insurgency, claimed responsibility for the
massacre that began around 5:30 a.m. Thursday (April 2) as Muslims students were
at mosque for morning prayers and Christian students were still asleep in their
dorms.

The masked attackers—strapped with explosives and armed with AK-47s—stormed
the dorms, took some hostages, and gunned down others. When Kenyan security
forces struck back, the attackers detonated explosives. Security forces killed four
militants.

Peter Karanja, general secretary of the National Council of Churches of Kenya, said
the government and those responsible for security must start asking hard questions
about what ails Kenya’s security system.

“It is our conviction that the folly of our homeland security is systemic and cannot be
given cosmetic solutions,” said Karanja, who urged the international community to
help confront these groups.

Anglican Archbishop Julius Kalu of Mombasa, a coastal city in southeastern Kenya,
said the terrorists wanted to divide the country along religious lines.

“This must be resisted,” said Kalu while urging leaders to move to end religious,
political and ethnic divides.
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Muslim leaders here condemned the attack and disowned terrorists, terming them
as criminals using religion to commit crimes.

“The Muslim community in Garissa County strongly condemns barbaric acts
committed against innocent university students,” said Abdullahi Salat, chairman of
the Supreme Council of Kenya Muslims. “Our heartfelt condolences go to the victims
families.”

’

“This is an international war and can only be won if everyone takes part,” Salat
added.

The clerics insisted on heightened security in all parts of the country, and asked the
government to rein in social media, which they suggested was contributing to raised
tensions.

Cardinal Pietro Parolin, the Vatican’s secretary of state, sent a telegram to Kenya’'s
Conference of Catholic Bishops to express Pope Francis’ condolences. It said: “His
Holiness condemns this act of senseless brutality and prays for a change of heart
among its perpetrators. He calls upon all those in authority to redouble their efforts
to work with all men and women in Kenya to bring an end to such violence and to
hasten the dawn of a new era of brotherhood, justice and peace.”



